
 
Freedom of information request NCC-031431-18 
 
Thank you for your recent freedom of information request for the following information: 
 
I am seeking the following information with regards to Criminal Behaviour Orders (CBOs). 
 
Please disclose:  
 
1. The number of occasions in which your local youth offending team (YOT) has provided its views as 
to whether an individual under the age of 18 should be issued with a CBO since the introduction of 
CBOs on 20th October 2014. 
 
2. The number of occasions in which your local youth offending team has raised an objection to the 
issuing of a CBO to an individual under the age of 18 since the introduction of CBOs on 20th October 
2014.  
 
Please provide the figures broken down by:  
 
a) Calendar month 
b) Calendar year 
 
Additionally, I seek the following information. If it is impossible to deal with question 3 below within the 
statutory limit on staff hours which can be dedicated to the request, please discount it. 
 
3. The number of individuals under the age of 18 living within local authority boundaries that have 
been issued with a CBO since the introduction of CBOs on 20th October 2014. 
 
Our response 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council has considered your request and in relation to your request we do 
not hold any meaningful recorded or complete data to assist you with questions 1 & 2 of this request.  
 
11 Criminal behaviour orders have been issued since 2014. 
 
I trust the above information is of assistance to you. 
 
If you are unhappy with the way your request was dealt with and wish to make a complaint, please 
write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham 
NG2 7QP or email foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference above. 
 
With kind regards 
 
Lorraine Hayes 
Complaints Information & Mediation Officer 
Complaints & Information Team 
Resources Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP 
0115 97 72788 

mailto:foi@nottscc.gov.uk

